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Mecklenburg County Manager's "Board Bulletin"
Mecklenburg County [web@subscriptions.mecklenburgcountync.gov]

Sent: Monday, September 10, 2018 6:57 PM

To: Steve Johnston

Follow us on Twitter

Sept. 10, 2018

Preparation for Hurricane Florence

I wanted to make you aware of the steps we are taking in preparation for Hurricane Florence.

Earlier today, the County Manager’s Office, along with several County departments, began
discussions with Charlotte-Mecklenburg Emergency Management and other community partners to
ensure sheltering operations are in place if and when they are needed.

In addition, our Public Information Department is working with the City of Charlotte to provide
coordinated messaging to the public.

We will use all of channels (mecknc.gov, Meckweb, social media and the Employee Information
hotline: 980-314-4444) to distribute updates as they become available.

County and YMCA of Greater Charlotte Announce Series of Community Engagement Events
for Joint Development Project

Mecklenburg County and the YMCA of Greater Charlotte are announcing a series of community
engagement events tied to a potential joint development adjacent to the Stratford-Richardson Y
located at 1946 West Blvd.

The initial meeting will be held on Thursday, Oct. 11 at 6 p.m. in the Stratford-Richardson Y
gymnasium. Everyone is invited to attend the information session to learn about the project and ask
questions.

Childcare will be provided. A link and phone number to register for childcare will be available soon. 

More information about the community engagement events will be announced soon.

To learn more, contact Dennis K. LaCaria, senior assistant to the County manager, at
704-572-9523 or Dennis.LaCaria@MecklenburgCountyNC.gov.

Eastway Regional Recreation Center Groundbreaking Postponed

Mecklenburg County Park and Recreation has decided to postpone the groundbreaking ceremony
for the Eastway Regional Recreation Center, originally scheduled for Thursday, Sept. 13, due to the
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possibility of inclement weather.

The department is currently working to reschedule the event. As soon as a new date has been
confirmed, we will provide that information to you.

The Eastway Regional Recreation Center is first of four planned regional recreation centers that will
be built around the County.

To learn more, click here or contact Park and Recreation Director Lee Jones at 980-314-1017 or
Lee.Jones@MecklenburgCountyNC.gov.  
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